
Campbell County School District Board of Trustees Special Dinner Meeting 

Wednesday, July 19, 2023, at 5:15 PM 

Educational Services Center, Rocky Point Room 

 

Present:  Anne Ochs, Lisa Durgin, Tim Hallinan, Joe Lawrence, Larry Steiger, Rollo Williams, Alex Ayers, 

Kirby Eisenhauer, Dave Bartlett, Alison Gee, and Tracy Peterson.  Meldene Goehring and Larry Reznicek 

were absent.  

 

Also attending:  Cassia Catterall, Mary Stroka  

 

Dr. Ayers listed the topics for the meeting:  1) Welcome; 2) Summer Enrichment and Summer School;    
3) Campbell County High School Facility Update 

 
1. Welcome – Dr. Ayers welcomed new team member Dave Bartlett, Associate Superintendent of 

Instructional Support.  
 

2. Summer School and Summer Enrichment – Deputy Superintendent Kirby Eisenhauer and Special 
Education Services Director Luke Danforth 

• Mr. Eisenhauer shared with the board that secondary summer school was offered for grades 
9-12 beginning on May 31, 2023, and ran for 16 days. Content-certified staff taught Math, 
English, Biology, and US History, with 225 students attending. Seniors took advantage of the 
opportunity to complete their coursework to attain their diplomas. There were many 
celebrations, including Campbell County High School being a gracious host, the great work 
of transportation, food services, and custodial being noted and appreciated, ESL support 
strengthened with the addition of an ESL teacher, and Schoology allowing teachers and 
students to see what was needed to complete the course to meet standards and pace 
themselves. The elementary summer enrichment session has 938 students recommended 
by teachers, and projects will be presented to the public at the end of the session. The 
elementary summer school session will start soon, with 589 students scheduled to attend. 

• Mr. Danforth provided information on Extended School Year (ESY) services for special 
education students on IEPs. Sixty students are scheduled to attend, and adaptive PE was 
added this year. The Community Living Program is a supplemental program that provides 
learning opportunities for students on IEPs with neuro-diverse challenges. Most of the 
instruction is hands-on and activities where students can identify and improve personal 
social interaction and independent living skills. 

  
3. Campbell County High School Facility Update – Mr. Bartlett provided information regarding the 

high school's issues with the sanitary sewer system and the negative impact on instruction. The 
District has retained Clearwater Contracting, which specializes in this area, to assess the situation 
and develop a short-term fix addressing necessary repairs to have the building ready for students 
and staff in the fall of 2023.  

 
The meeting adjourned at 5:59 pm with no action taken by the board.  

 
_____________________________ 

Secretary, Tracy Peterson  

 

_________________________________      ________________________________  

Chairman                                                             Clerk 


